Dear Sirs

Very simply do not lie to the residents of the Cockfosters area.

You say in your recently issued Leaflet titled UPDATE FROM THE LEADER OF ENFIELD COUNCIL ON THE ENFIELD DRAFT LOCAL PLAN

that your plans are to Guard against the development of Skyscrapers being built in inappropriate locations across the borough so that we can continue to enhance Enfield's historic heritage.

If the above is so then Enfield Council must category reject any plans proposed by the Mayor of London's office under the dreadful Sidiq Khan to take away the car Park at Cockfosters Underground Station with a view to replacing it with 4 Tower Blocks on behalf of TFL. This against the backdrop of the most HISTORICAL AREA in the borough, namely TRENT PARK.

Only then will I have any confidence in Enfield Council to improve anything on behalf of residents of the borough.